
 
 
 
 
“And [Jesus] said to them, “Go into all the world and proclaim the good news to all creation” 
(Mark 16:15). 
 
 
Dear siblings in Christ, 
When I talk about our goal of engaging a million new, young, diverse people I get asked a lot, 
“I’m not new, young, or diverse. Am I not important to the church anymore?” My answer is 
always the same, “You’ve never been more important.”  
 
When we committed to our new goal, we identified our purpose as “Activate each of us so 
more people know the way of Jesus and discover community, justice and love.” This goal does 
not happen without the people who are already part of this church. Theresa of Avila talked 
about the church as the hands and feet of Christ in the world, the very way God will work to 
engage new people. 
 
Those aren’t easy things to do and certainly not ones that only a few of us can do alone. God 
has blessed us with so many resources to do this work: nearly 3.6 million people, 65 synods, 
and 350 CWO staff, plus colleges, universities, seminaries, social ministry organizations, and 
other affiliated organizations, and our separately incorporated ministries. We truly are a church 
of abundance.  
 
So, what can you do right now? 

• Pray. For our church. For one another. For those whom we have yet to meet.   
• Find time to listen to people who are new to the ELCA, young, and/or diverse. Share the 

story of Jesus with them.  
 
Along the way, don’t forget: You are important.   
 
Grace and peace, 
 

 
 
 


